
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the 

House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony 

on House Bill 248. 

  

I am a resident of Anderson Twp., in Cincinnati.  My name is Nancy Fuller.  I am a 

native of Cincinnati and I have raised my 3 grown sons here.  I had a career in 

Management for 24 years at a multi-billion dollar packaging manufacturer.  I am 

currently semi-retired.   

 

The reason I support House Bill 248 is because my family and I are extremely 

concerned about the health impact the current Covid vaccines will have on our 

health.  My 28 year old son, Stephen, has autism and epilepsy, and after much research 

I am convinced that his genetics loaded the gun for his condition, but our environment 

pulled the trigger.  The environment would include but is not limited to the 20+ vaccines 

he had on the compacted childhood vaccine schedule, introduced in the early 1990's.   

 

So, with that said, my husband, 2 sons and I are all not comfortable with new to market 

vaccines, not knowing either the short or long term implications.  We feel strongly that 

we deserve to have the right to choose and not to be discriminated against in public 

places if we don't get the vaccines.   

  

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and 

urgency of House Bill 248. 

  

Sincerely,  

 

Nancy 
 
513-678-5466 
 


